
AGENDA B-1

MAY 1983

EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR'S REPORT

You have received four mailings since the last Council meeting that have
included information on virtually all activity since March. Staff time has
been devoted to the halibut moratorium, amendments for the FMPs for Tanner
crab and groundfish and, of course, the perennial work on the Herring FMP.

Almost all of the staff has gone somewhere. I was in Juneau twice, on
April 21 and May 10; the first time for a Tanner crab team meeting, the second
time for Saltonstall-Kennedy project reviews. Jim Clock was in Vancouver,
B.C., for a week at a fisheries computer course, a very useful one dealing
primarily with salmon. Doug Larson and Jeff Povolny attended a pollock
workshop May 1-4 in Seattle and Jeff went back for the groundfish bilaterals
with Japan on May 9 and 11. Judy made a trip to Homer to make sure that
meeting arrangements for July were in hand and to survey the meeting space at
Land's End for suitability. Steve Davis was in Kodiak April 25 -28 on a
computer course with ADFSeG, in Juneau for the Tanner crab team meeting on
April 21, and in Dutch Harbor May 1-3 to testify on a fisheries case in which
he became involved while an observer on a crab boat last season. Ron Miller

was in Juneau April 12-22 working with Pat Travers and his staff on the
halibut moratorium.

We sent you the herring plan, revised as directed, on May 11 and followed it
with the Regulatory Impact Review for the plan on May 13. We will hear more
on both documents from the SSC at this meeting.

Joe Greenley called last Thursday to tell me that the Pacific Council had
okayed an Alaska troller on their advisory subpanel for salmon. Although it's
not contingent on it, they again asked that we try to find a place for a
southern troller on our Advisory Panel. Joe said they will follow up with
letter confirmation.

Attachment B-l(c) is a response from Ambassador Kronmiller to our letter to
him, a copy of which was in the April 20 mailing, explaining their use of the
"fish and chips" policy and asking that the Council consider funding State
Department travel to Council meetings on a case-by-case basis. The recent
amendments to the Magnuson Act allow the Council to do so if they wish.

We've managed to reach a compromise on a proposed Chairmen's Meeting this
year, originally scheduled for the first week in August in Florida as I told
you in my April 20 mailing. It's been postponed and the Gulf Council is now
postulating an October 10-12 meeting in Biloxi, Mississippi. I have told them
I think that is a good move, both in terms of delaying the meeting for a
couple of months, and shifting it to a fishing town. There will be new
chairmen for many of the Councils, including this one, and this will give them
a chance to get their feet on the ground before they meet with their peers.
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